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Dear Parents, 
My name is Deb Sleeman and I am the P.E. Teacher for Corpus Christi Catholic School.  I’m very excited to be back for my 18th year of teaching at CCCS and am looking forward to the school year and the fun units that are scheduled throughout the year.  I enjoy teaching and getting to know each students own unique personality and athletic ability while helping them to create lifelong interests in various physical activities.  As you know, K- 5th grade has PE once a week for 48 minutes and 6th – 8th grade has PE twice a week for 48 minutes.  
As a reminder, K - 2nd grade students may wear their gym shoes to school all day on PE days (Tuesdays for K and         Thursdays for 1st & 2nd grade).  All other students in grades 3rd – 8th grade must bring their gym shoes to school and change into them prior to coming to PE class.  (On elementary PE days, girls are encouraged not to wear dresses or skirts.  Skorts, pants and approved CCCS uniform shorts as well as cotton polo shirts work best.)  M.S. students in grades 6th – 8th are also expected to bring gym clothes every Tues/Thurs to school and change into them at the start of their PE class in the gym locker rooms.  As a reminder, gym clothes consist of a solid pair of navy or grey shorts, white socks, gym shoes and a solid navy/grey/white t-shirt OR any Corpus Christi logo t-shirt.  (Navy or grey sweatpants/sweatshirt are also options.)  M.S. students who do not change into gym clothes will receive a reduction of effort points for that day and this will have a negative impact on their classroom grade.   Gym lockers are also assigned for MS students to keep clothes at school if they choose.

Continuing this year, all students will run a mile run outside each month as long as the weather cooperates.  During the winter months, we will have extended running times inside to help mirror an outdoor mile run.  Each child’s outdoor progress will be recorded throughout the year.  On mile run days, I am always looking for volunteers to help with the continued safety of our students.  I will notify classroom teachers prior to the mile run day asking for parent volunteers for our younger grade levels.  All students will run outside as long as the temps are 40 degrees or warmer.  

Students will also be participating in a rollerblading unit that will start Jan. 7th.  During this 3-week unit, all students are required to wear a properly fitted biking helmet (makes a great Christmas present).  Wrist

guards/knee pads are optional but encouraged.  Parents are always welcome to join in on the rollerblading unit as

the younger grades definitely will need help with getting blades and helmets on properly.  We do have rollerblades but children may bring their own if the wheels and toe stop are rubber (again, this makes a great Christmas/Birthday present but please make sure to get adjustable size rollerblades for longer use).
Lastly, our M.S. students will be starting their biking unit on Tues., April 28th and the capstone is a 21 mile round trip bike ride to Tunnel Park on Thursday, May 21.  I will need lots of volunteers for this (even if your child is not

a MS student and you love to bike).  Please let me know if you are available to help and more details will follow.

I’m looking forward to a great school year and please let me know if you have any questions.

In Health Always!
Deb Sleeman

Physical Wellness Teacher

                sleemandeb@gmail.com   

